NETTLESTONE AND SEAVIEW PARISH COUNCIL
(These Minutes are unconfirmed and are not an official record until signed).

MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING (Draft)
held at the Masonic Hall, Fairy Road, Seaview on Monday 20th January, 2014 at 7.00pm

PRESENT:  Cllr.Turner (Vice-Chairman) in the chair, Cllrs Bradford, Kalaher, Jarman, Shimmen, Rayner and I.W. Cllr. Barry.

The Vice – Chairman (Acting Chair) welcomed Members, Residents (5) and the Press.
Prior to the formal meeting there was a presentation by Cllr Steve Stubbings, the deputy leader of the Isle of Wight Council. He was invited to speak about the disposal of discretionary services to Town and Parish Councils as part of the cost cutting measures of the IW Council in the coming years. Cllr Stubbings explained that the IW council faces an approximate 28 million pound shortfall in the budget due to a massive reduction in government subsidies to local councils. To combat this, the IW Council are looking to Town and Parish councils to take some financial responsibility for the running of these services. The list includes services such as school crossing patrols, beaches and slipways, leisure and community open spaces, children’s playgrounds and car parks. The suggestion is that Town and Parish Council look to increasing their precepts significantly to cover the costs of these services in the coming financial years. This could create a buffer and guard against any future capping of precepts by the government. 
Cllr Stubbings ended by stating that the IWC is not looking to completely dispose of the services but create partnerships with local councils and even voluntary organisations and would support organisations through the transitional period. Questions were then invited from councillors and members of the public.

Cllr Turner asked about the scale of the precept increase and that without facts and figures, it would be difficult to justify to residents. Cllr Stubbings reply was that individual councils should look at doubling their existing precept although his preferred option would be an Island wide precept increase. A general discussion ensued around the issue and was concluded when it was agreed to postpone the setting the precept at this evenings meeting.
The chairman thanked Cllr Stubbings for his time in attending the meeting and addressing those present.

4215
Apologies for Absence

Apologies received from Cllrs Colledge, Thomas-Foxley and Beales who were away and Cllr Tuson who was unwell
4216
Declarations of Interest

Cllr Turner declared a personal interest in Agenda item 5 (planning (c) (v) Little Woodside, Pier Road.
Cllr Shimmen declared a personal interest in Agenda item 5 (planning (c) (vi) 16, Sandcove Rise.
Cllr Bradford declared a personal interest in Agenda item 5 (planning (c) (iv) Seaview Recreation Ground, Seagrove Manor Road.

4217
The minutes of the previous meeting held on 16th December 2013 were unanimously agreed with the following amendments. Page 4, minute No 4202, (ii) the final word in this paragraph should read “replaced” and not “returned”.
4218
Matters Arising

Cllr Bradford asked if there had been any progress on item 4196 about the slipway cleaning. The clerk explained that as part of his ongoing enquiries into Beach and Slipway cleaning, he is seeking to ascertain a cleaning schedule for the slipways.
The clerk stated he had written a letter to Charles and Linda, the proprietors of Vic’s Stores thanking them for their continued support for community events. Copy on file.

The clerk explained that the dog bin had been resourced but not ordered due to the uncertainty of location. Waiting for a reply from Island Roads as to whether it can be secured to the thickness of a current Telegraph pole or a new post will be required.

Clerk has received photos and information on the Barnsley Trail from the Chairman of the Isle of Wight Ramblers and will circulate to members and continue to attempt to contact with regard to timescales for the new booklet.

Clerk confirmed meeting of St Helens Patient forum as Thursday 30th January at 6.30pm. Cllr Bradford confirmed that he will attend and the minutes from the last meeting will be forwarded.

It was reported by Cllr Jarman that the marquee at Staddlestones Garage had now been removed from the site and was therefore no longer an issue.

The clerk stated that he had received no replies from representatives of Hampshire Constabulary over the allotment break in’s or theft of the Christmas tree and was therefore intending to submit a general complaint on behalf of the Parish Council to the Crime commissioners website. 
Clerk In possession of new “no cold calling signs” and will circulate to residents with the next newsletter.
4219
Planning

a) Delegated decisions, as per list circulated were noted.

b) Minutes of the Planning sub-committee meeting, held at Knot   Cottage, Rope Walk, Seaview on Monday 6th January 2014 were unanimously approved as follows:

Present: Cllrs Thomas-Foxley (Chairman), Kalaher, Turner and Jarman
Apologies: Cllrs Tuson and Rayner
Under the 21 day rule, the following applications were discussed.

(Closing date for comments 10th and 17th January 2014)

Cllr Thomas-Foxley declared a personal interest in planning applications P/01530/13: Seaspray, Duver Road and P/01573/13: The Wight House, Old Seaview Lane.
Cllr Turner declared a personal interest in planning applications P/01530/13: Seaspray, Duver Road and P/01573/13: The Wight House, Old Seaview Lane.

i) P/01530/13: Seaspray, Duver Road, Seaview, PO34 5AJ
Proposal: Demolition of dwelling; proposed replacement dwelling.
After discussion and consideration of all of the facts, the members unanimously agreed that an objection to this application should be submitted. The objection is made on the basis of size (height) and the scale of the plans and that the design quality does not fit with section DM2 of the Island Core Strategy. There is also concern that the new dwelling would have an adverse effect on the seascape, as outlined in Section DM12 of the Island Core Strategy. Members were also concerned about the significant flood risk to the property.
ii) P/01446/13: The Walled Garden, Holgate Lane, Seaview, PO34 5DH
Proposal: Alterations and single storey extension on East elevation to form 3 bedrooms.
After discussion, the members unanimously agreed to make no comments on this application.
iii) P/01573/13: The Wight House, Old Seaview Lane, Seaview, PO34 5BJ   

Proposal: Alterations; single storey rear extension to enlarge bedroom; alterations and enlargement of dormer windows on rear elevation; proposed balcony on rear elevation.

After discussion and consideration of all of the facts, the members agreed unanimously that an objection to this application should be submitted. The objection is made on the basis that the balcony overlooks the properties on Spithead Close and is of an excessive size. This will result in an increase in use which will in turn generate noise and disturbance to residents.

c) The following applications were then considered
(Closing date for comments 10th January 2014, late submission granted) 

i) P/01534/13: Land between Yellow Sands and Commodores Court, Duver Road, Seaview, PO34
Proposal: Removal of condition No 11 on P/01195/08 – TCP/23248/B to allow approved beach huts to be used all year round
It was proposed by Cllr Turner and seconded by Cllr Bradford that an objection be submitted to this application. The objection is on the grounds that nothing has altered since the insertion of the condition to the original plans. The condition should remain “in the interests of the neighbouring properties and to prevent any unnecessary disturbance to migratory birds that use the Hersey Nature Reserve, The SSSI, SPA and RAMSAR sites”.
This was unanimously agreed by the members. 

           (Closing date for comments 7th February 2014)

ii) P/01612/13: Unit 4, Cypress Court, Cothey Way, Ryde, PO33 1QT
Proposal: Variation of condition No 2 on P/02788/07 – TCP/24821/N to allow change of use to class B8.
It was proposed by Cllr Bradford and seconded by Cllr Jarman that there be no objections to this application.
This was unanimously agreed by the members.

iii) P/01589/13: Spindrift, Bluett Avenue, Seaview, PO34 5HE
Proposal: Demolition of lean-to; alterations; single storey rear extension to provide additional living accommodation; extension to existing terrace at first floor level on rear elevation.
It was proposed by Cllr Bradford and seconded by Cllr Kalaher that an objection be submitted to this application on the grounds that the balcony will take privacy away from the adjoining properties. This was unanimously agreed by the members.

iv) P/01554/13: Seaview Recreation Ground, Seagrove Manor Road, Seaview, PO34 5HW
Proposal: Proposed construction of Petanque pitch
It was proposed by Cllr Turner and seconded by Cllr Jarman that this application be supported

This was unanimously agreed by the members.

v) P/00004/14: Little Woodside, Pier Road, Seaview, PO34 5BL

Proposal: Demolition of dwelling and garage; proposed replacement dwelling (revised scheme)

It was proposed by Cllr Turner and seconded by Cllr Jarman that an objection to this application be submitted on the grounds that the location of the Easterly balcony will seriously affect the privacy of the adjoining property (Woodside).
There were 6 votes for with 1 abstention.

vi) P/00015/14: 16, Sandcove Rise, Seaview, PO34 5AX

Proposal: Alterations; extension at first floor level to provide additional living accommodation.

It was proposed by Cllr Turner and seconded by Cllr Bradford that no objections be submitted to this application.

This was unanimously agreed by the members.
4220 
Reports
i)  I.W. Cllr Barry stated that he had little to report only that he had visited
            London to meet with the Minister for local councils.
ii)  N&SCP: Cllr Shimmen reported that the AGM is due to be held on
            Saturday 1st February at the Northbank Hotel, commencing at 10am
            with refreshments provided. 
iii)   IWALC: Cllr Kalaher attended the IWALC meeting on Thursday 16th     
       January and reported the following items to the members

       The deputy leader of the IW Council, Cllr Steve Stubbings was in

       attendance to discuss the proposed precept rise by Parish/Town 

       Councils. The proposal was that individual councils increased their

       precepts by 40p per week, per household as no limitation is currently

       placed on them by the government. The members of IWALC were not

       supportive of the idea.

       There was a presentation by David Newton of the Green Town 

       organisation on an initiative for volunteer organisations and schools to 

             work with local councils on sustainability issues. They can provide

             equipment tools and advice for the improvement of green areas   
             and similar projects within the community and can be contacted on 
             gogreen@greentown.org
             There was also an item in a report from the sustainability forum that

             was held on Tuesday 14th January. The IW Council will have a 30%

             reduction in its budget for ground maintenance and is therefore 

             looking to local councils and organisations to take over parcels of land

             for community growing schemes, orchards and conservation. A map 
             showing land available is on the Council website.

             IWALC reported that there will be no increase in members fees for the 

             coming year, other than any population changes.

             The chairman promoted the County Training Partnership event as 

             Being of particular interest to Councillors.

iii)   Seagrove Pavilion Trust: Cllr Bradford stated that there was nothing

       further to report at this stage and that fundraising for the next stage of

       the development was ongoing 
4221
Remembrance Orchard Scheme
The clerk had circulated to members a letter from Mrs Jill Cowley, the organiser of the above scheme. She had requested to meet with councillors to discuss possible sites and suitable trees, heritage and education links for the scheme. It was proposed by members that this be deferred for a couple of months as the Parish Councils focus will be on other matters at the next 2 meetings. Clerk to contact and explain and gather further information.
4222
Annual Parish Meeting
The annual Parish Council meeting date was set by the members. The date is to be Monday March 17th at 6.30pm in the Seaview Masonic Hall. This will be immediately prior to the Parish Council Monthly meeting.
4223
Correspondence
The following items were circulated: 
IWC – Tree work; Urban Saints Centre, Westbrook, Oakhill Road, Ryde

IWC – Tree work; 35, Horestone Drive, Seaview
IWC – Planning Committee notification (Kevchadeb)

Mrs Jill Cowley – Remembrance Orchards Scheme

The following items were reported:

NHS – Notice of public meeting

Andrew Laitt – Presentation on Seahaven Planning Application

Richard Cutler – Gibbwell Field Workshop

Navitus Bay – Drop in Sessions

Mr and Mrs C Brading – Letter of thanks from Parish Council

4224
Discretionary Services
This item was discussed as an agenda item following the presentation at the beginning of the meeting by Cllr Stubbings. It was decided by the members to convene a unique meeting of the Finance Working Party in the interim period prior to the next Parish Council Meeting. The clerk will prioritise the services and gather as much information as possible and present a report for discussion at this meeting. The results of this meeting will be presented to the next Parish Council Meeting to prepare for the setting of the final precept figure for submission to the IW Council.
4225
Finances:

i) The following receipts were noted:-
Interest - £1.07
Christmas tree donations - £285.00 = Total £505.00 to date
£5000.00 transfer from 30 day account to current account.

ii) The following payments were approved:-

     M.A Pink - £1335.55 (Salary) includes £435.30 HMRC Rebate
M.A Pink - £112.54 (Expenses)
(Telephone / Broadband - £13.50; Mileage - £71.55; Postage - £4.50

Stationery/Ink Cartridges – 19.16; VAT £3.83).

Russell Page - £120.00 – Tree Work (Kerry Fields)
Royal British Legion – £100.00 – Remembrance Day Wreath
Spithead Lodge - £15.00 – Hall Hire

The Clerks salary from November remains outstanding due to issues with funds from HMRC. As soon as funds are received, it will be paid and minuted

iii) Precept 2014/2015:-

The clerk had previously circulated draft budget and precept proposals to members for consideration. This was with the intention of the setting of an agreed precept for 2014/2015 under this item. Cllr Turner formerly proposed that due to previously minuted events, this will be postponed until the next Parish Council Meeting. This was seconded by Cllr Bradford and unanimously agreed by the members.
iv) Income and Expenditure update to 31.12.2013:-

The Clerk circulated an income and expenditure update to 31.12.2013. This was noted by the members.
4226
Petition to British Telecom
The Parish council were asked to consider raising a petition over the availability of British Telecom’s Infinity service in some areas of the Parish. Cllr Turner proposed that the clerk, in the first instance, write to Open Reach (BT) to ask what can be done about the businesses and households that are unable to access this service. This was seconded by Cllr Bradford and unanimously agreed by the members.

4227
Information and Report:
Cllr Bradford will report back to the Parish council on the St Helens patient forum at the next meeting
Cllr Kalaher stated that Seaview Lane, Old Seaview Lane and Calthorpe Road had suffered badly from Pothole damage during the recent spell of bad weather. The clerk will report to Island Roads.

There being no further business, the Meeting was declared closed at 9.00pm

…………………………………….

Chairman 17th February 2014  
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